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5 OLYMPIA LEISURE CENTRE - TRAFFIC WORKS (AN431-2005) 
 
The Leisure and Communities Department have expressed concern about the volume and speed of 
traffic using the service road at Earl Gray Place near the ground floor access to the Olympia Leisure 
Centre.  As part of their commitment to customer safety, the Leisure and Communities Department 
requested a scheme be promoted to improve road safety.  Proposals include improved signage, road 
marking, pedestrian barrier and the introduction of road cushions to reduce vehicle speeds.  The 
scheme will be financed by Leisure and Arts Department and approval was obtained by Leisure and 
Arts Committee on 22nd August, 2005.  The Road Humps (Scotland) Act 1998, in terms of the Road 
(Scotland) Act 1984, requires formal consultation be carried out. 
 
Committee is requested to approve the traffic calming proposals and allow consultation to proceed. 
 
 


